
Welcome and registration form for new members of BC Kimbria

Dear prospective member,

Welcome to BC Kimbria! We love to welcome you and would like to invite you to 
participate in a total of three trial training sessions. After that, if you decide you like it 
and would like to join the club, your team coach will give you a link to a registration 
form.

Once you have filled it out and sent it in (or have your parents do that for you), your 
registration will be processed as soon as possible and you will be a member of BC 
Kimbria and pay membership fees. We will also register you with the Dutch 
Basketball Federation (NBB).

* Expectations

As a club, we have a number of expectations for all our members. We also expect a 
number of things from the parents of or youth members. This means more than just 
training and playing, or just dropping off and picking up your child at training sessions 
and games. The aim is to have a club where everyone is involved, feels safe and has 
the opportunity to play fun basketball and have a good time, and performs a number 
of tasks to achieve that.

We expect the following from our members and/or parents:

1. Being involved in the club and read what is communicated by the board 
(especially in the newsletters and on the website);

2. Fulfilling a number of tasks (referee duties, jury duties, team parents, 
washing services of uniforms, driving to away games etc.) per season;

3. Participating in courses to fulfil those duties (referee courses, jury 
courses, trainers’ breakfast session, etc.);

4. Creating a safe, inclusive and supportive atmosphere within your team 
and the club;

5. Ensuring that all club materials are set up neatly before the game and are 
stored properly and safely after the game. We are careful with our 
equipment!

* Club fees 



Club fees are collected once a year, for the entire season. This takes place at the 
beginning of each season. In exceptional cases, payment schemes can be made, in 
consultation with the treasurer.

We want everyone to be able to play sports at Kimbria, regardless of their financial 
situation. So ask the Sportfonds (Koninklijke Sportfondsen) about the possibilities.

The NBB association fees (see below) are collected separately.

The fees consist of:

1. The club contribution (facilitating trainers, renting the halls, etc.).

2. The association fees (for competition members; this is determined by the 
association).

3. Uniform rental (for league playing members).

* Rules of conduct

BC Kimbria has a policy and some rules of conduct - you can find them here [BEING 
DEVELOPED]. All members must abide by these. These rules are about behaviour 
on and off the court, as well as sportsmanship, inclusiveness, safety, respect for each 
other and all other types of behaviour that should be expected of members in social 
settings.

Failure to follow these rules can result in warnings and possibly even expulsion from 
the club. So please read these carefully and abide by them!

* Questions

If you have any questions (including future ones) about these issues and registration, 
you can of course always contact one of the board members. This can be done by 
speaking to one of us next to the court, or via voorzitter@kimbria.nl or 
secretaris@kimbria.nl.

With this document we hope to have informed you about the possibilities and 
expectations within the club.

Once again we welcome you to the club and wish you a lot of fun at BC Kimbria!

Greetings,

Board of BC Kimbria

https://www.sportfondsen.nl/
mailto:voorzitter@kimbria.nl
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November 2024


